

# Child Development Community Advisory Committee Meeting March 10<sup>th</sup>, 2023 at 12:30PM on Zoom

Attendees: Judy Williams, Vanessa Bailey, Nadia Sanchez, Laura Harris, Gina Dysart, Damaris Velez, Margaret McLain, Raul Angeles, Courtnee Hoogland, Catherine Kemp, Jamie Rodrigues

## Employment Tracking

o Gateway Preschool: 2 Students

o VUSD: 3 Students

o Grandma's House: 2 Students

o ProYouth: 22 Students

## VTEA Application – Next Year

- Social emotional learning training & resources
- o ECERS & VTEA Again
- Conscious Discipline: Managing Emotional Mayhem book recommended for all lab students and also teachers to read and be familiar with.

#### ❖ Lab Student Updates

- Applications for Fall 2023 lab teachers will open near the end of this semester. Stay tuned via email!
- Stipends are available this semester for teachers who have lab students.
  Please make sure you filled out the form so you are on our radar for a stipend!

#### Summer & Fall 2023 Schedule

- o Enrollment begins March 20th
- Please make sure staff know about the CHLD 139 and CHLD 144 classes.
  They were cancelled in the Spring due to low enrollment and have been readded to the Summer semester to try again and see if they fill enough to run.

## CDTC Updates (Courtnee Hoogland)

- Will be submitting soon for the Spring group to use up the remainder of the units; might actually be able to ask for an addendum also to go over and use additional units. Applications should have come in by now.
- Please let practicum students know that they can apply for units and are automatically eligible given the fact that they are enrolled in classes and

doing course related work experience.

## College of the Sequoias Updates

- o Curriculum Alignment Project Update: we are provisionally approved!
- Expect changes to course outlines and student learning outcomes within the next year or two.
- Transitional Kindergarten Certificate and Infant/Toddler Certificate are moving through the approval pathway. Both new programs have been recommended and requested by the advisory committee due to changes in the state of California as it relates to the expansion of TK and UPK. Similar certificates at other junior colleges were reviewed, and the state recommendations for coursework were considered in the COS programs that will be moved forward for approval.

# Community Partner Updates

- o Gina Dysart: has two COS laptops, wants to return them.
- Judy Williams: would like to have lab students again in the Fall semester, checking in to see if it's okay that she does oversight at their site and then manages placement of students for the teachers.
- ❖ Next Meeting Date: October 2023